
Congratulations to our 2023 Graduates! 

 

 

 

Daren J. Dunavan, son of our Music Director Chrissy Dunavan, received his diploma from East 

Wake Academy on May 31. Daren will attend UNC-Pembroke in the fall to major in music. 

Michael Henry Hobgood, grandson of Gene & Gayle Mathews, will receive his diploma with 

honors from J.F. Webb High School in Oxford, NC on June 16. Michael will attend NC State 

University this fall. 

Makenzie Lynn LeBarron, granddaughter of Doug & Claudia LeBarron, will receive her diploma 

from Southington High School in Southington, CT on June 14.  will attend Tunxis Community 

College in the fall. 

Morgan Elyse LeBarron, granddaughter of Doug & Claudia LeBarron, will receive her diploma 

from Southington High School in Southington, CT on June 14. She will attend Rochester Institute 

of Technology in the fall to major in mechanical engineering. 

Jesse White, grandson of Bev & Woody White, will receive his diploma from Northern York High 

School in Dillsburg, PA on June 8. Jesse plans to attend Indiana University of Pennsylvania (UIP) 

to major in business. 

Haley Biggers, daughter of Shan & Amy Biggers, graduated from East Carolina University with a 

B.S. in Public Health and a business minor. She plans to continue her education in graduate 

school. Haley’s grandmother is Peggy Biggers. 

John Crawford Hobgood, grandson of Gene & Gayle Mathews, graduated Magna Cum Laude from 

NC State University with a B.S. in Agricultural and Resource Economics with an emphasis in 

economics and business. 

Bryce Jones, grandson of Verleen Jones, graduated from Kent State University in Kent, OH with 

a B.A. in History.  He plans to join the work force and attend graduate school. 

 

 

 

 

 


